

# Peakirk Parish Council

Clerk: Robin Morrison  
[peakirkparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk](mailto:peakirkparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk)  
07944 054546

5 St. Martin's Close, Stamford, PE9 2NF

**Councillors are hereby summoned to attend a Meeting of Peakirk Parish Council, to be held in  
The Village Hall on Monday 19 March at 7.30pm,  
for the purpose of transacting the following business:**



Clerk to the Parish Council, 13 March 2018

**Residents and the media are invited to attend.**

## AGENDA

- 162. To Note Those Present.**
- 163. To Note Apologies for Absence.**
- 164. To Record Declarations of Interest.**
- 165. To Approve Minutes of a Meeting held on 19 February 2018.**
- 166. Public Question Time.**
- 167. Correspondence.**
- 168. Planning.**
  - a) Supplementary Planning Document. To discuss response to consultation.
- 169. Glebe Field.**

To discuss sale of land. The Diocesan Board has replied to the Council's letter of 16 February, that their Agents are recommending that the land be sold.
- 170. St. Pega Project.**

Update on a village working group to progress the work on the church and other village facilities.  
Report by Sally Jackson: Request from the community group organising the project for the Parish Council to become a partner in the process.

**171. Finance.**

- a) Bank Reconciliation.
- b) Budget Review.
- c) Barclays Bank, update on online banking.
- d) To Approve Payment of the following outstanding accounts.
  - i. Robin Morrison, Clerk's Salary and Expenses, £209.30.
  - ii. Hmrc, Clerk's Tax, £48.00.
  - iii. Emma Crowson, Flowers for retiring Clerk, £25.00. **Already Paid.**
  - iv. PCVS, Payroll Fees Nov and Dec 2017, £24.00.

**172. Maintenance.**

- a) Litter Pick: Arrangements have been made with PCC for Grabbers, Refuse Bags and leaflets delivered to Emma Crowson.
- b) Millenium Copse: Report by Sally Jackson, Bluebell bulbs have been planted and Cowslips will be planted in mid-April.

**173. Defibrillator.**

Report by Sally Jackson: We are still working with CHT to find a workable scheme for the VETS system.

**174. Traffic Management Working Group.**

Report by Gary Wright: Progressing steadily commencing with Traffic Census which is underway Speed recording will follow on from this. We will be in a position to issue statistics for flow & speed from the May meeting. I have been in contact with residents in Meadow Rd & will discuss options within the group shortly.

**175. Emergency Plan.**

Report by Gary Wright: Awaiting some additional material re: Flood Risk from David Hankins but essentially the plan is ready for submission to full council.

**176. Northern Footpath Forum.**

To receive an update from Henry Clark.

**177. Wildfowl Trust Site**

- a) Update on meeting.
- b) It was agreed to keep Victoria Haynes updated by email on any progress on the site.

**178. Councillors' Reports.**

**179. Police.**

- a) Rural Crime Report for February 2018. No Crime reported in Peakirk.

**180. Visit by Member of Parliament.**

**181. Parish Council Election 3 May 2018.**

**182. Date of Next Meeting: 16 April 2018 at 7.30pm.**